The Minutes of

The Recreation and Sports Committee Meeting

held on 30th July 2019
A Recreation and Sports Committee meeting was held on Tuesday 30th July 2019 in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 6.00 pm.
The following members were present: -


Cllr D Davidson, Chairman

Cllr R Benfield


Cllr N Bradley

Cllr L Carter

Cllr S Coleman


Cllr M Tysoe

Cllr M Walker


Officer: The Town Clerk
1. Election of Chairman

Cllr N Bradley proposed Cllr R. Poole be Chairman for 2019/2020. Cllr M Walker seconded the proposal.

Cllr M Tysoe proposed Cllr R Benfield be the Chairman for 2019/2020. Cllr D Davidson seconded the proposal. 

The Members present agreed that as a number of apologises had been received from committee members that the election of the Chairman would be postponed and undertaken at the next meeting of the Recreation and Sports Committee.

Cllr M Tysoe proposed that Cllr D Davidson temporally Chair the meeting of the Recreation and Sports Committee. A vote was taken of all in favour of Cllr D Davidson being Temporary Chair of the meeting.

2. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr E Coles, Cllr J Graves and Cllr R. Poole.
3. Public Participation – no requests received.
4. Declarations of interest – there were none to report.
5. Minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2019 – were confirmed and signed at the meeting.
6. Matters arising
New Street

Rubber paths

A response had yet to be received from the company regarding the photographs that had been sent regarding dips in the rubber footpaths.

Under 7’s enclosed area – multi-use piece of equipment

Proludic had installed the diablo J3851/C at a cost of £12,359.00. The item was proving to be very popular. 
Tunnel

Mr P Oliveri had undertaken the remedial works previously identified to the grass matting by adding further soil and grass. 

Dog walking area

Cllr R Benfield advised that the installation of the fencing and gate would be commencing in two weeks’ time. All work being completed by the fencing contractor.  Cllr S Coleman agreed to provide an article to Chippy News on the new dog walking area and contact WODC regarding provision of dog waste bags.
Zip wire

The rubber close to the seat on the zip wire had split for the third time and was being repaired by Mr P Oliveri. Proludic had inspected the item and had no other customer issues with the product. Proludic advised that the cause was vandalism. The committee agreed that any further incidents of vandalism would be reported to the Police by the Town Clerk. CCTV monitoring was not possible due to the site not having power. Cllr L Carter advised Wardens are used in the Oxford parks to supervise the areas and is very successful preventative approach. This approach could be used the Council if criminal damage continues to be a problem.
Safety Surfacing

The surfacing beneath the egg cup and wobble skate board would continue to be monitored by Mr P Oliveri.  
Goal Posts
The new goal posts had now been installed.
Cornish Road Recreation Ground

Trim Trail

A piece of trim trail was now out of use until the new piece of rubber for the footstep had been received and fixed. Cllr R Benfield had received a quote from Proludic for a replacement item on the trim trail at a cost of £499.00. Agreed replacement item should be purchased. 
Climbing Frame

Cllr R Benfield advised the committee that this item was not satisfactory and should be replaced. Cllr R Benfield recommended replacement with a smaller pyramidal climbing frame similar to that installed at Cotswold Gate estimated cost £17,000. The committee discussed the replacement. It was agreed that the committee should research suitable replacement play equipment and establish a budget to request funding from the Finance and General Purposes Committee. The committee would also engage with the local community regarding the replacement item.  

Cotswold Crescent Play Area
A new basketball backboard and hoop to be ordered.
7. Any Other Business
New Street

Cllr S Coleman had visited the recreation ground following concerns regarding the new gate and ground levels. No issues with the gate were identified but the path was very stony and difficult for some users. It was agreed by the committee to install a sign identifying that an alternative fully accessible access point was available at the lower entrance.
Cllr L Carter requested consideration of picnic benches and a public toilet of the well-used recreation ground. The committee discussed this matter and the various difficulties with the location. It was agreed that the matter should be considered with any new housing developments using CIL or s106 monies to ensure parks are properly resourced.
Cotswold Crescent Recreation ground

Cllr L Carter requested that the play equipment be painted. Cllr M Tysoe advised the committee that this had previously been undertaken by Wicksteed and the play equipment paint had been instantly damaged. Cllr L Carter had received communication from LDA Design (near Oxford) offering community gardening or planting to celebrate the company’s 40th anniversary with staff undertaking this as part of two volunteering days. Cllr L Carter suggested Cotswold Crescent would be a suitable site. Cllr L Carter to forward the communication onto the Town Clerk for distribution to the committee to consider further.
Park Run 

Cllr M Walker proposed that additional funding of up to £700.00 is financed by the Council for the start-up costs of the Chipping Norton Park Run. This would be in addition to the £500.00 funding already agreed by the Finance and General Purposes Committee on 4th April 2019. Cllr L Carter seconded the proposal. The committee agreed that this proposal would be put to the Council as a Recommendation.
Recommendation to Council: to agree additional funding of up to £700.00 towards the set-up costs of the Chipping Norton Park Run in addition to the £500.00 funding already agreed by Council.
Dog Fouling
The following points were raised in discussion by the committee to the concerns of dog fouling:

· How do WODC distribute dog waste bags?
· Shops could provide dog waste bags in the town centre.

· Policing by other dog walkers.

· Dog waste bag dispensers could be provided at entrances to dog walking areas.

· Poster awareness campaign involving local school children.
The committee agreed that this issue crossed over into different working groups and needed further  
investigation.

Cotswold Gate Play Area

Cllr R Benfield had met Proludic on site today. The issues with the mound slide would be resolved in the next three weeks.
Date of Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was arranged for the 3rd September 2019 at 6.00pm. Inspection commencing 
at New Street Recreation Ground.
The meeting closed at 7.24pm.

